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United States House of Representatives 
One Hundred Eighteenth Congress 

Committee on Financial Services 
2129 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Joseph R. Biden 
President of the United States 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue N.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20220  

The Honorable Janet Yellen 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of the Treasury 
1500 Pennsylvania Avenue N.W. 
Washington D.C. 20220 

Re: Emergency Assistance to the Palestinian Authority 

Dear President Biden and Secretary Yellen: 

Yesterday in Israel the President announced the United States would 
provide approximately $100 million in ‘humanitarian’ assistance to Gaza and the West Bank. In 
particular, the President stated “[t]his funding will help support over a million displaced and 
conflict-affected people with clean water, food, hygiene support, medical care, and other 
essential needs.”1 Later representatives from the United States Agency for International 
Development (USAID) stated the funding was to be provided “through USAID and the U.S. 
Department of State, “and is intended to “bolster[s] support for displaced and other 
conflict-affected Palestinian people.”2 The announcement raises several concerning issues. 

As you both know, humanitarian assistance is fungible, particularly when provided to 
state sponsors of terrorism or their proxies. Without significant due diligence and controls in 
place, it is more than likely that funds or material assistance provided for these populations will 
instead be diverted to fund the continuation of terrorist activity whether in Gaza, the West Bank, 
or another terrorist stronghold. Prior to releasing any additional humanitarian assistance, 
several questions must be answered, including the following: 
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Congress and the American public deserve answers to these questions prior to the release
of any assistance. Please respond to Mitch Erdel (mitch.erdel@mail.house.gov) no later than 
October 31, 2023. We appreciate your attention to this request. 

Sincerely, 

1. What assurances does Congress have that this assistance will not finance terror?
2. What due diligence or assessments were conducted prior to the announcement that aid

to displaced or conflict-affected Palestinian people would not be diverted to support or
finance terrorism?

3. What mechanisms will be put in place to prevent the diversion of assistance to state
sponsors of terrorism or their proxies?

4. How will the Department of the Treasury ensure that primary and secondary sanctions
currently in place against Iran will not be impacted?


